
 

 

MAY    2018                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
    President’s Corner – Jerry Schneider 

  
Finally completing the newsletter. 

Had to get some yard work done with 

the great weather we just had.  

Today is a rainy day so it’s  a good 

day to be at the computer.  

 

April was a crazy month with the 

weather. When we left the FFA 

Banquet on Saturday night the 14
th

 

our car windows were iced over and 

we got pelleted with ice crystals going 

to the car. We left for Branson on 

Sunday morning the 15
th

 at 10:00 

AM and drove in heavy snow the 1
st
 

hour and half. Once we got to Milton 

by I 39 it turned to rain which we hit 

off and on through the day. Weather 

was great in Branson, sixties to 

seventies with Sun.  Even hotter on 

our deck which has a southwest 

exposure.  Felt good to bask in the 

sun.  Lots of green grass and flowers.  

 

Looking forward to May with the 

Tree Sale, Hall of Fame Dinner 

Bingo and Blood Drive.  

Also great guest speakers again this 

month.  

District Convention in La Crosse , 

August 24
th

, 25
th

 & 26
th

. Wisconsin 

Kiwanis 100
th

 year celebration.  Sue 

and I are planning to go. I will get the 

details out when available. 

 

We are still working on corporate 

memberships. Hopefully that will be 

the way to grow our club.  If you 

have someone we should contact 

please let me know.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
May  2   Breakfast Meeting 

May  4   Package tree preorder sales 

May  5   Tree Sale 

May  9   Breakfast Meeting 

May 10  Hall of Fame Dinner  

May 13  Mothers Day 

May 14  Shorehaven Bingo 

May 16  Breakfast Meeting 

May 19  Christmas Parade meeting 

May 23  Breakfast Meeting 

May 24  Blood Drive 

May 28  Happy Memorial Day 

May 30  Board Meeting 

 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION 
May 2     Steve Schmiedlin 

May 9     Fred Schnell 

May 16   Chet Seffrood 

May 23   Tom Slowinski  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   
JACK’S JUMPERS 

Jack Smid, Captain 

Carolyn Crom  

Jane Fredrich 

Jack Grothaus 

Chet Seffrood 

Andy Wagner 

 

            
Leonard Schacht     5-6 

Tom Massnick          5-10 

John Koehn              5-12              
Debbie Mauel          5-22 

 

 

 
 

NONE 
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SPEAKERS FOR MAY 
THANKS TO ANDY WAGNER 

 

May 2 - AFS Student from Norway 

 

May 9 -    Jason Curtis – New High             

School Principal   

 

May 16  – Pagenkopf  Funeral Home 

 

May 23- John Kelliher,  City Of 

Oconomowoc—Parks, Recreation & 

Forestry 

 

May 30- Board Meeting 

 

 

 

SUMMER OUTING  
Carolyn Crom and Carol Wagner 

are looking in to a boat ride on 

Elkart Lake and a lunch maybe in 

June .  More details to come . 

 

 

 
BLOOD DRIVE 

Blood Drive will be Thursday 

May 24
th

. Please consider 

donating. Sign up sheet will be 

passed. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 

COMMITTEE 

Meeting at Café LaBelle at 8AM 

on Saturday May 19
th

.  I have 

heard the Oconomowoc Parade 

Committee is close to their 

fundraising goal. This will be a 

big help so we don’t have to be 

raising funds for this while we 

are collecting Shrimp Dinner 

silent auction donations.  

 

 

PIGGLY WIGGLY BRAT 

SALE 

Our  Brat Sale will be on 

Saturday July 14
th

.   

SAVE THE DATE 



 

 

 

 

 

FFA GREEN HOUSE SALE       

 

FFA flower and plant  sale starts 

on Saturday May 5
th

 at the High 

School greenhouse.  

GREAT FLOWERS AT 

GREAT PRICES !!!     

 

HALL OF FAME DINNER 

This year’s awards dinner will 

be held on Thursday May 10
th

 at 

the Lake Terrace Club House. 

Please join us to congratulate 

this year’s winners and be 

amazed at all their 

accomplishments. A signup sheet 

will be at the meetings. Cost is 

the same as last year $14.50  

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN UP 
Thanks to Jane, Jack G., Len Z., 

John K., Andy & Jerry for attending. 

 

Weather was good and road trash 

wasn’t to bad.  

 

We will do another one in fall.  

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

TREE SALE 

 

Our 20
th

 annual tree sale will be 

held on Saturday May 5
th

 

starting  at 8:00 AM to sold out. 

Help will be needed that day at 

the Piggly Wiggly site and the 

BP site in Ixonia. A sign up sheet 

will be at the meetings. If you 

haven’t signed up and can make 

it please contact Andy. 

Help will also be needed to put 

together the presales on Friday 

May 4
th

 , 4:00 PM at Jerrys 

place .  
 

DONATIONS MADE 

IN APRIL 
 

 

FFA BANQUET 

 

 
Another great meeting run by the 

FFA. We had a great turn out. Andy 

and his son Brian, Jim & Bev 

Fulmer, Jack Grothaus,  Jane 

Fredrich, Gert Wikinson, Bill 

Pebbles and Jerry & Sue Schneider.  

Andy gave out $1000.00 in 

Scholarships and $300.00 in Service 

awards. Bill Peebles has donated  

$1000.00 to our club towards these 



 

 

scholarships so we will have a surplus 

in our budget for the FFA. Perhaps 

we can consider giving then more in 

the Fall for their trips to convention.  

Bill is also donating another $2000.00 

for 2- $1000.00 scholarships for 

previous  Oconomowoc FFA students 

now in AG studies at River Falls. 

These will be presented at the June 

6
th

 meeting. Bill is also donating 

$1000.00 towards a garden plot at 

their farm . This is all being done in 

the memory of Bill’s wife Allene. 

Bill has had a long standing 

relationship with the FFA and many 

of the families as he mentioned when 

he spoke at the banquet.  

 

THANK YOU BILL !!!!!! 
 

 

 

 

BILL SPEAKING AT THE FFA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRL SCOUTS- $200.00 

 

They were our guest speakers on 

April 11
th

. Pictured is Gert 

giving them the  check. 

 

 
 

 
 

AFS -- $500.00 

 

Presented at the April 18
th

 

Meeting.  

 

 
 

 


